MEGA

0

-

s

HE |



Delta Sigma Pi

Alpha Eta Omega Charter Petition

Cameron University
Lawton, Oklahoma



Table of Contents
Petitioning Letter
Letters of Recommendation
Summary of University
Enrollment Statistics
School of Business History
Colony History
Timeline of Events
Colony Membership
Member Biographies

Pictures of University and Colony

11

12

13

14

15

19

20

35



February 14, 2014

Board of Directors
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Board of Directors:

This letter serves as the official request for the colony of Alpha Eta Omega of Cameron
University to obtain a chapter charter from the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.
The requirements have been met or exceeded in order to obtain a charter. We have 29
student members and one faculty member. We request the day of Saturday, April 26,
2014 for our initiation date.

Student Members:

Gbadamosi, Waheed (/[)M CMW

Moore, Yvonne M///LU‘W

Dollarhite, Andrea

Warren, Ronald Qw_a.ﬂca ({ L;d

Williams, John C;\ap- Q U)J'(A-f‘“

e T G0*
Diallo, Thierno R -
Vernon-cole, Trisha 2&/ Z’M‘”’ﬂ
Smith, Amy 7%
Berko, Justice 1%&/' o
Bounds, Corey ég M

Desrosier, Luis ;%'W/(;;b




Larsen, Adeline

Meeks, James

Ndukwe, Victor

Osunkwo, Stella

Westbrook, Connie

Hill, Kristina
Godson, Gena

Omokhunu, Elisha

Price, Starlette

Underhill, Aimee

Clashing O’Reilly, Karin

Dottie, Temisan

Michaelis, Kathleen

Igo, Eric

Teluwo, Adebimpe

Medina, Jairo

Lumpkin, Angelica




Alumni Member:
Patunola-Ajayi OluwaSeun
Faculty Members:

Roxanne Gooch
(Advisor)

School of Business Dean:

Dr. John Camey

Erfanve ock




January 29, 2014

Board of Directors

The International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
330 S. Campus Avenue

Oxford, OH 45056

Re: Alpha Eta Omega Colony - Cameron University — Lawton, OK
Brothers,
Over the past two years, the Alpha Eta Omega Colony has taken steps toward Brotherhood.

We cannot begin to tell you about all of their endeavors. But, we will attempt to give you some brief
insight on their progress and why we believe they are ready to attain chapter status.

Alpha Eta Omega began as a group of students eager to learn more about Delta Sigma Pi.

Since day one, their journey toward Brotherhood has been a long process but a rewarding one,
nonetheless.

They have their ups and downs and continue to learn from their mistakes. With each event, they learn
more about the fraternity and more about themselves.

Their hunger for knowledge is evident by their active participation in fraternity events nationwide. From
visiting various collegiate chapters to attending area retreats, LEAD Schools, LEAD Provincials, and Grand
Chapter Congress, Alpha Eta Omega has made a name for itself within Delta Sigma Pi.

Not only has the Colony made a name for itself within the fraternity, it has also made a name for itself
on the Cameron University Campus and in the Lawton Community.

We are proud to report that Alpha Eta Omega has attained the necessary level of professionalism,
community service, and philanthropy that we expect from all chapters in Delta Sigma Pi.

We are most proud, though, of the level of Brotherhood they have achieved in this relatively short
period of time. Not to mention the fact that they truly understand what Delta Sigma Pi is all about.

With that said, we highly recommend the Alpha Eta Omega Colony at Cameron University be granted
full chapter status upon successful completion of their Pledge Program.

We are honored to guide them toward Brotherhood and look forward to calling them “Brothers”!

Respectfully submitted,

ore Jerry Hotwagner
Beta Epsilon #1841 Gamma Epsilon #1328
District Director District Director
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SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

December 28, 2013

Board of Directors

international Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Members of the Board:

This letter serves as my recommendation for Alpha Eta Omega colony to receive a chapter charter in the International
Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi. [ was delighted when [ was approached by Dale Clark in 2011 to facilitate establishing a
colony at Cameron University and have been the group's faculty advisor since it submitted its letter of intent in Spring
2012. Since then, | have witnessed the group’s enthusiasm for and commitment to Delta Sigma Pi. The colony has
grown from about 10 active members ar its inception to over 31 members, a testimony to the group's success in
developing a student organization that has much to offer business students at Cameron University.

The members have shown initiative in planning many professional development activities such as Financial Boot Camp
and Resumania, and hosting a variety of guest speakers from the business community. They have provided
outstanding service to the community through several food drives, and volunteering ar the Rotary Club Track Meet,
Make a Difference Day, Lawton Business Women's Fashion show and the Boy Scouts Fall Festival. Through the
group’s initiative in forming an alliance with the Lawton Area Chamber of Commerce, students can now become
Chamber members at a discounted price providing members excellent networking opportunities. The colony members
have provided service to the School of Business by co-hosting the annual Back to Business Bash for the past two years,
treating business faculty to a luncheon in Fall 2012 and 2013, and serving as ushers ar School of Business events. The
group has demonstrated a commitment to developing members’ leadership skills by sending representatives to several
LEAD retreats, and to the Grand Chapter Congress. In addition to their service and professional activities, the colony
has had many social and fundraising events that have made it one of the more highly visible and productive
organizations on campus. Networking with Delta Sigma Pi alumni from the surrounding area has deepened the
members’ desire to become part of the brotherhood.

1 am very proud of the progress made by the group thus far. Each member reflects favorably on the School of Business
at Cameron University. In light of their many accomplishments, I believe the members of the Alpha Eta Omega colony
exemplify the ideals of Delta Sigma Pi and are highly deserving of a chapter charter.

Sincerely,

g ins-Gooel-

Roxanne Gooch
Associate Professor of Accounting

2800 West Gore Boulevard * Lawron, Oklahoma * (580) 5812271 » Fax: (580) 591-8087
3100 West Bois D'Arc Avenue * Duncan, Oklahoma 73533 » 1.877-282-3626

WWW.CAMERON.EDU
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VICE PRESIDENT FOR STUDENT SERVICES

December 20, 2013

Board of Directors

International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, Ohio 45056

To Whom It May Concern,

The Alpha Eta Omega colony of Delta Sigma Pi has been an integral part of the Cameron
University campus since its inception in 2012. Their organization is active and professional and
contributes to the enhancement of the campus and our surrounding community. Please accept
this letter of strong support for their efforts to become a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

I have had the opportunity to work directly with Delta Sigma Pi for the past two years as we
have hosted Financial Bootcamp. Our goal is to provide important information related to
financial literacy, covering topics such as financial aid, budgeting, savings, debt and identity
theft. While my office provided funding, the membership promoted the series, coordinated
meals, arranged for speakers, managed the event and facilitated the discussion. The series has
grown since Delta Sigma Pi got involved, and [ am very thankful for their efforts and
contributions. We definitely wouldn’t have been able to offer this series without their
organization’s involvement.

I have appreciated my interactions with the leadership and membership of our Delta Sigma Pi
colony, and I have enjoyed seeing their commitment to service and scholarship. They are an
active and engaged student organization, and they provide wonderful opportunities for their
membership. The membership consists of high caliber, professional students, dedicated to their
academic endeavors.

I have no hesitation in recommending their colony to become a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.
Please let me know if you have any questions.

S incerely,

Gﬁnwﬁi« Howa L

Jennifer Holland
Vice President for Student Services

—— = =

2800 West Gore Boulevard * Lawton, Oklahoma 73505 = (580) 581-2244 = Fax: (580) 581-2299
3100 West Bois D'Arc Avenue *= Duncan, Oklahoma 73533 + 1-877-282-3626

WWW.CAMERON.EDU
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SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

December 18, 2013

International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056-2405

RE: Recommendation for the Alpha Eta Omega Colony

[ am writing to support the petition by our Alpha Eta Omega Colony for full chapter status with Delta Sigma Pi. As dean of the
School of Business at Cameron University, I have had the great privilege of supporting and witnessing the tremendous growth,
development, and good works of our Alpha Eta Omega Colony.

1 am very proud of the activities of our colony, from fundraising initiatives to a strong commitment to the voluntary associations in
our community. A sample of these initiatives includes Family Promise Day, OK Mission of Mercy, Boy Scouts Fall Festival, Make a
Difference Day, and multiple canned food drives for the Lawton Food Bank and a blood drive for the Oklahoma State Blood
Institute. Alpha Eta Omega Colony has also directed the October Financial Bootcamp, Resumania event and several social and
recruiting events.

To support the commitment to business education, the colony has hosted various informational meetings and has attended Rotary
Club Meetings and a Lawton/Ft. Sill Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting to share input about student membership and fees.

1 am pleased to write this letter of recommendation on behalf of Alpha Eta Omega Colony and urge the International Fraternity
leadership of Delta Sigma Pi to grant chapter status to our colony. If I can be of further assistance, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Dr.Lohn 2 Came%

Dean

2800 West Gore Boulevard ® Lawton, Oklahoma © (580) 581-2267 * Fax: (580) 581-2954
3100 West Bois D'Arc Avenue * Duncan, Oklahoma 73533 « [-877-282-3626

WWW.CAMERON.EDU
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OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

December 1, 2013

Board of Directors
Delta Sigma Pi

330 S. Campus Ave.
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Board of Directors:

It is my pleasure to offer this letter of support for the establishment of a branch of the I?elta
Sigma Pi fraternity at Cameron University. The men and women of our Schoo_l ofBusmesS are
working hard to serve our community and to earn recognition from your organization.

In addition to the financial “bootcamp™ events the group has provided, the Alpha Eta Omega 5
group has also worked with the Lawton-Fort Sill Chamber of Commerce on “_N[ect .thﬁ Chamber
events and student membership. They have also worked with other organizations hkc. the .
Lawton Rotary and the Oklahoma Blood Institute and have conducted canned food drives. I'hey
are dedicated to service and to furthering business in our community.

I give them my highest recommendation.

Sincerely,

/’%hn M. McArthur
President

JMM/sp

2800 West Gore Boulevard *+ Lawton, Oklahoma 73505 = (580) 581-2201 = Fax: (580) 581-2421
3100 West Bois D'Arc Avenue ¢+ Duncan, Oklahoma 73533 = 1-877-282-3626

WWW.CAMERON.EDU



Cameron University

In 1908, one year after Oklahoma became a state, Cameron State School of Agriculture named for the
Rev. E. D. Cameron, a Baptist minister and Oklahoma’s first State Superintendent of Schools. The first classes
held on Statehood Day, November 16, 1909, in the basement of a bank building while a new campus building
was constructed.

Cameron added junior college work in 1927. With this changed function came a new name — Cameron State
Agricultural College. In 1941, high school courses were dropped, and Cameron became solely a junior college.

The Oklahoma State Regents authorized baccalaureate degrees in 1966 for Higher Education, following action
by the Legislature. The institution’s name shortened to Cameron College in 1971, and then changed to
Cameron University in 1974,

In 1988, State Regents expanded Cameron’s functions to include offerings at the master's degree level. This
change in function was the first granted to an Oklahoma institution since Cameron was given the authority to
offer bachelor's degrees more than 20 years earlier. In May 2004, the Duncan Higher Education Center in
Duncan, Oklahoma, became an official branch campus and was renamed Cameron University - Duncan.

Today, Cameron is known as the “University of Choice” and serves students from around the world. Offering
more than 50 degrees through two-year, four-year and graduate programs, Cameron is the only public
university in Oklahoma that offers associate, bachelor’s and master’s degree programs at one site.

Cameron University is committed to providing its students a top quality education with caring and qualified
faculty. Small class sizes provide an environment where learning and student success are the highest priority.
Cameron offers an honors program, early admission, advanced standing, a study abroad program, and college-
level examination programs. Free tutoring is available in labs across campus to assist students in achieving
academic success.

So confident in the quality education students receive, Cameron University has implemented “The Cameron
University Guarantee.” Cameron will provide additional education, at no expense to the graduate or employer,
to Cameron baccalaureate graduates who enter the workforce and whose employers identify a deficiency in
core employment areas in the graduate’s major field of study

Accreditation
The North Central Association of Colleges and Schools accredit the university, which accredits schools in

Arkansas, Arizona, Colorado, lowa, lllinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, North Dakota,
Nebraska, New Mexico, Ohio, Oklahoma, South Dakota, West Virginia, Wisconsin, and Wyoming.
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Enrollment Statistics

| Enrollment | 6,000 |
| Men i 40%
| Women | 60% |
| African-American N 19%
| American Indian/Alaskan Native | 6%
| Asian |l 3% |
| Hispanic Jr 10% I
l White I 55% |
| International Students |ﬁ 300 —|
| Student/Faculty Ratio I 22/1 —l
| 41.3% of classes have fewer than 20 students |
Full-time Faculty 217
Non-Faculty Employees 353
| Operating Budget Il $49 million |




School of Business History

The School of Business Building opened its doors to students for the first time in August
2009 with a formal dedication in November. The building was a cornerstone project using $7.8
million of the $13.7 million allocated to Cameron University from the 2005 Promise of
Excellence Higher Education Bond Issue and $500,000 in Cameron University funds. The building
firmly established Cameron’s architectural palette of “Cameron blend brick,” pitched roof and
striking visual elements. It's more than 32,000 gross square feet with a 114-seat auditorium,
state-of-the-art computer and accounting labs, and a finance lab with a real-time stock ticker.
The School of Business has multiple interaction areas for students, faculty, and visitors as well as
a career center with practice interview areas. The Cameron University School of Business
Building was re-named Cynthia S. Ross Hall, following approval by the University of Oklahoma,
Cameron University and Rogers State University Board of Regents. Regent Richard R. Dunning,
Chairman, requested the name change in recognition of the extraordinary contributions made
by Cameron President Cindy Ross over her 11 years of service to the University.

Business Students Demographics

ACCT GEN BUSBBA | BBAMGMT | BBA MKTG BBA FIN | BBA UND AS TOTAL
136 56 126 44 31 44 50 487

Majors a et

W GEN BUS
B MGMT
B MKTG

= FINC

© UND
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Alpha Eta Omega Colony History

February 29, 2012, Cory Stopka, Jerry Hotwagner, Avery Moore, Mark Wernette and
Megan Ray presented information on Delta Sigma Pi for business students at Cameron
University. Hearing what Delta Sigma Pi had to offer the Cameron University School of
Business students were eager to sign a letter of intent. More than 20 students began to
establish the Alpha Eta Omega Colony.

Dr. Roxanne Gooch, a professor and Brother was instrumental in the development of the
colony. Waheed Gbadamosi was elected as the first President of Alpha Eta Omega. In the
beginning, colony members were filling multiple executive roles and working diligently to
expand the colony. During this process, the colony members became more than students with
a common goal of bettering themselves and the school, they became Brothers.

Networking and brotherhood are instrumental within Delta Sigma Pi. Along with Brothers in
surrounding areas, Alpha Eta Omega colony members are able to rely on the bond of
brotherhood to help in all areas of school, business, and colony expansion. Epsilon Zeta was a
key part in welcoming the Alpha Eta Omega colony to the region and along with their guidance
and leadership helped shape the colony into what we are today.

As some of the original members began to graduate and new recruits were coming in and
taking on executive responsibilities the colony began to flourish. An individual member now
handled an executive role and tasks were completed in a timelier manner. The organizational
structure of the colony was truly taking shape. As the fall of 2013 came around, a large
informational was held and recruitment soared. As the colony grew so did the bonding of its
Brothers.

With more and more members attending fraternity events throughout the states, the
knowledge within the colony was expanding greatly. Each event empowered colony
members with the ability to improve themselves and the Brothers around them. Due to
contacts made through Delta Sigma Pi colony members were able to find jobs, were offered
positions within the community, and were presented with multiple leadership opportunities.
Continued improvement of the colony structure and quality of recruits fulfilled the
requirements to submit a petition and charter.

Thanks to the hard work of all the Brothers in the colony, a petition was forged and all the
members have taken one-step closer to becoming official Brothers of Delta Sigma Pi.

14



Timeline of Major Events Sponsored and Hosted by the Alpha Eta Omega
Colony:

Feb 29, 2012 - Letter of Intent is signed
More than 20 students sign a letter of intent at Cameron University.

March 7, 2012 - First Colony Meeting
We met for the first time, selected the name Alpha Eta Omega for the Colony, reviewed the
officer responsibilities, and the responsibilities of the Colony.

March 28, 2012 - Officer Elections Held

April 1 2012 - Visit to Midwestern University
The officers attended a meeting of the Epsilon Zeta chapter at Midwestern University.

May 18-20, 2012 - STAR Retreat
Five Colony members attended the STAR retreat in Broken Bow, OK.

June 10, 2012 - Informational
Brothers from Epsilon Zeta and Delta Epsilon attended a meeting and expressed their support
towards growth of the colony.

July 21, 2012 - Garage Sale Fundraiser
With support of the Greater Lawton Rotary Club and surrounding community we raised close to

$500.

August 8, 2012 - Faculty Breakfast
A Continental Breakfast was held for faculty in fall 2012 hosted by the colony.

August 11, 2012 - Gold Rush
We had a table at the organization fair for the incoming freshmen.

August 24, 2012 - Back to Business Bash
The colony assisted the School of Business in hosting the Back to Business Bash.

August 25, 2012 - Info Night
This was our first recruiting event for the fall semester.

August 28, 2012 — Student Organization Fair
We had a table at the organization fair for the student body at large.

Sep 22/23, 2012- Family Promise
Family Promise helps homeless families with children get back into a home.

15



Sep 25, 2012- Make a Difference Day
The Colony picked up trash along the streets of Lawton.

October 1-29, 2012- Financial Bootcamp
Financial bootcamp was held on every Monday night for the month of October. These classes
were open to the entire campus and varied on financial advice and education.

Oct 27, 2012 — Cameron University’s Halloween Party
The colony’s booth had coloring sheets for the children and handed out candy.

November 7, 2012- Founders Day
Alpha Eta Omega handed out free food to all students on campus promoting the colony.

November 8, 2012 - Visit from Dale Clark
Dale Clark paid a visit to assess the progress made towards becoming a Chapter.

November 9-11, 2012 — LEAD in Dallas, TX
Several Colony members attended the LEAD in Dallas, TX.

November 14, 2012- Blood Drive
Alpha Eta Omega hosted a campus wide blood drive to support the local community.

November 29, 2012 - Rotary Club Meeting
The Colony attended a Rotary Club meeting to meet business leaders in Lawton/Ft. Sill.

November 28, 2012 - Professional Event
The membership coordinator from the Lawton/Ft. Sill Chamber of Commerce shared the value
of becoming a Chamber member. She asked for input on a Student Membership.

November 30, 2012 — Social Event
The Colony met for breakfast at Jimmy’s Egg.

February 1-2, 2013 — Community Service Event
The colony volunteered at the OK Mission of Mercy which provides free dental services to those
unable to afford dental care.

February 24, 2013 - Professional Event
The Colony attended a Lawton/Ft. Sill Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting to share provide
input on establishing the Student Membership.

February 28, 2013 - Resumania

Alpha Eta Omega reached out to over 30 business professmnals in the surrounding area to
review resume’s for all Cameron Students. This was one of the most successful events for the
colony professionally and for recruiting.

16



March 6, 2013 - Donut and Chocolate Sales
As a fundraiser the Colony sold donuts and hot chocolate to students on campus.

March 7, 2013 - Anniversary Dinner
The Colony went to dinner at Adam’s Greek House to celebrate our first anniversary.

March 24-25 - Visit from Cory Stopka
Cory came to check on progress of the Colony. He met with the Executive Committee and the
Colony. We went to dinner at Adam’s Geek House and held an Informational on campus.

April 6, 2012 — Family Promise Box City
Family Promise held an event to give the community an opportunity to see what it’s like to live
as a homeless person. The colony assisted in the coordination of this event.

April 25, 2013 — Alumni Day
The Colony went to dinner at Adam’s Greek House and invited local alumni.

April 28, 2013 - Canned Food Drive
The Colony held a food drive for the Lawton Food Bank.

June 15, 2013 - Volunteer Event with the 580 Roller Girls
Several Colony members attended a local roller derby event to volunteer with the team.

June 22, 2013- Social Event
The colony hosted a pool party to keep members in touch over the summer break.

July 20, 2013 - Garage Sale
With support from members, family, friends, and the community over $400 was raised.

August 7-11, 2013 - Grand Chapter Congress
The Colony President attended the Grand Chapter Congress in Seattle, Washington.

August 13, 2013 — Alumni/Faculty Event
Alpha Eta Omega hosted a welcome back luncheon for the Business faculty members.

August 17, 2013 - Pool Party for Members and Recruits
A pool party was hosted for new recruits as well as current members.

August 22, 2013 - Back to Business Bash
The colony assisted the School of Business in hosting the Back to Business Bash.

August 25, 2013 — Pool Party for Members and Recruits
A final pool party of the summer was hosted for new recruits as well as to celebrate the end of

summer.

17



September 10, 2013 - Informational

This informational served as the largest recruiting event for the colony. More than 30 possible
recruits attended. The Mark Wernette, RVP, and DD’s Avery Moore and Jerry Hotwagner Were
also in attendance to support the Colony.

September 24, 2013 - Pack the House Fundraiser at the White Buffalo Restaurant .
The owners of the White Buffalo Restaurant in Lawton, OK hosted a Pack the House Night on
behalf of Alpha Eta Omega. More than $300 was raised.

October 1-29, 2012- Financial Bootcamp
Financial Bootcamp was held every Tuesday night during October. Each workshop had over 40
people in attendance and we added several new members to our roster.

October 12, 2013 - Cub Scouts Fall Festival
Colony members volunteer to work game booths for a local Cub Scout Pack 4107 at their Fall
Festival.

October 26- November 22, 2013 — Make a Difference Day
The Colony started a food drive on Make a Difference Day. All food donated was brought to the
Food Bank of Lawton.

November 1-3, 2013 — Houston LEAD
Several Colony members attended LEAD in Houston, TX.

November 7, 2013 - Founders Day
The Colony handed out baked goods to students in the School of Business lobby.

November 7-10, 2013 - Las Vegas, LEAD
Three Colony members attend LEAD in Las Vegas, NV.

November 9, 2013 - Lawton Business Women’s Fashion Show
Colony members volunteer to help with the Lawton Business Women fashion show.

November 22, 2013 - Faculty Alumni Lunch
The Colony took Dr. Gooch out to lunch to thank her for mentorship as a faculty advisor and
Brother. Ms. Hinkle was in attendance as a guest to thank her for all her support as well.

December 3, 2013 — Christmas Party

We closed the fall 2013 semester with a Christmas party at Samurai Japanese Cuisine Sushi Bar
& Hibachi.

18



Colony Membership

Total Membership

Student Members 29
Faculty Participants 1
Total 30

Male to Female Ratio Colony Members

Males Females
13 16

Male To Female

45% B Female

O Male

Membership Trends

Feb 2012 | Dec 2012 | May 2013 | Dec 2013 | Jan 2014

29 25 20 29 29

Feb-12 Dec-12 May-13 Dec-13 Jan-14

19



Executive Member Biographies

Colony President

Waheed Gbadamosi is an international student from Nigeria. Waheed jumped at the
chance to attend Cameron University. He is 25 years old and majoring in Finance and
Marketing. Waheed'’s a sophomore; he’s been a member of the Colony since its founding on
February 29, 2012. He has served as President since that time. Waheed joined the fraternity
to make contacts and learn how to network in the business world. He enjoys learning how to
make money and hanging out with his friends. Waheed’s dream job is to be President of the
United Nations. Waheed graduates May 2016.

Senior Vice President

Dawn Marie Houston-Stefansky is from Clinton, lowa. She is married with three
children. Her husband’s job is what brought her to Lawton, Oklahoma. Dawn is currently a
senior and set to graduate in the spring of 2014. She is a marketing major and excited to take
on new job opportunities. Dawn has been a member of Delta Sigma Pi over a year and has
served on the executive committee since that time. Dawn joined Delta Sigma Pi in order to
network, get more involved on campus, and within the community. Dawn enjoys swimming
and hanging out with friends, when she’s not spending time with her family. Her dream job is
to be a senior sales executive with a marketing firm. Dawn graduates May 2014 and will
immediately being in the MBA program here at Cameron.

20



Vice President of Financial Operations

Thierno Sadou Diallo moved to the United States in 2000 from Senegal, West Africa.
He started attending Cameron in the fall of 2012 upon moving to Lawton with his wife and
daughter. Sadou is a junior at Cameron University, is majoring in business finance. He joined
the Alpha Eta Omega Colony in the spring 2013 and has served as chair and executive since
that time. His goals are to own his own global trading company or become a CEO of
multinational company. He loves watching sports such as football, basketball, golf, baseball
and soccer. He also follows local and global politics. Sadou graduates May 2015.

Vice President of Colony Operations

Yvonne Moore is from San Diego, California; she is married and has one son. In
January 2002, Yvonne relocated to Lawton, Oklahoma due to her husband’s job with the
Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation. Yvonne is currently a senior and majoring in
accounting. Yvonne has been a member of the Colony since its founding on February 29,
2012 and has served on the executive committee since that time. Yvonne is active in the
community as well; she serves on the Mayor’s Commission for the Status of Women in
Lawton and is the Treasurer for the Lawton Business Women. Yvonne joined Delta Sigma Pi
for the great networking opportunities. She dreams of being a Certified Public Accountant
one day. Yvonne graduates May 2017.
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Chancellor

Ron Warren is from Cincinnati, Ohio. He retired from the United States Army after
20 years of service. Ron is currently a senior and majoring in management while minoring
in cyber securities. He has been part of Delta Sigma Pi for over a year and has served as the
Chancellor during this time. Ron joined the fraternity in order to make new friends and
learn how to network. Ron is very involved with the Boy Scouts, archery and computers.
Ron's dream job is to work at CSX Trainmaster. Ron graduates May 2015.

Vice President of Professional Activities

Andrea Dollarhite is from Jenks, Oklahoma and currently lives in Hobart, Oklahoma.
Andrea is a senior and majoring in accounting. In the four months that Andrea has been with
Delta Sigma Pi she has taken on the position of Vice President of Professional Activities and
made contacts with employers from her dream company. Andrea wants to be a Senior Tax
Advisor at Chesapeake Energy. She enjoys golf, tennis, racquetball, running and a number of
other outdoor activities. Andrea graduates May 2015.
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Vice President of Community Service

Trisha Vernon-Cole is from Lawton, Ok. She is a junior and majoring in business
management. Trish joined the Alpha Eta Omega colony in October 2013. She joined the
colony in order to be a part of something educational and showed great purpose. Trish really
liked what the Delta Sigma Pi fraternity had to offer. She really enjoys hiking, kayaking, and
any other outdoor activities. Trish dreams of working in international logistics. Trish
graduates May 2016.

Vice President of Scholarships and Awards

John Williams was born in Phoenix, Arizona. He served in the United States Army for
20 years before retiring. John is currently pursuing his MBA in business. He joined the colony
in fall 2013. John wanted to be part of an organization that would encourage him to pursue
his educational goals and career goals upon graduation. He really enjoys volunteering and
spends the majority of his free time with different organizations throughout the community.
John dreams of being an HR Consultant for a Fortune 500 company. John will receive his

Masters Degree in 2015.
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Vice President of Alumni Relations

Amy Smith was born and raised in Oakland, California. She joined the United States
Army at the age of 18 and served for eight years. She decided to pursue her education and
left the military to begin her schooling at Cameron University. Amy is currently a junior and
majoring in management. Amy joined Delta Sigma Pi a year ago and has been on the
executive committee for 10 months. She joined the fraternity to learn how to network and
adjust to business life as a civilian. Amy enjoys watching sports and the outdoors. They Bay
Area teams keep her entertained all year round. Amy dreams of working in the Sports
Partnership Division at Visa Headquarters in California. Amy graduates May 2015.

Colony Member Biographies

Adeline N. Larsen is from Honolulu, Hawaii. She is currently a sophomore majoring in
management. Adeline joined DSP in the fall of 2013. Upon joining the colony she immediately
showed initiative in getting involved and planning events. Adeline joined DSP for all the
educational and networking opportunities that were offered through DSP. She really enjoys
cooking, spending time with her family, and community service. Adeline dreams of owning her
own Hawaiian restaurant. She graduates in May 2017.
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Luis Desrosier is a native of Lawton, Oklahoma. He joined the United States Army and
spent nine years on active duty and 4 years in the reserves. Luis is currently a junior and has
not yet picked his business concentration. He joined Delta Sigma Pi in fall of 2013. He felt
the networking and brotherhood offered by the colony was going to be beneficial for
himself and his family. Luis enjoys spending time with his family and photography. He loves
to weightlift and read when time permits. Luis dreams of owning his own Crisis Consultant
business in the future. He will graduate in May 2015.

Justice Appau Berko is from Ghana. He received his first degree in Africa and desired to
obtain a Masters in Business in the United States. Justice joined the MBA program at Cameron
University and had quickly made Lawton his home. He joined DSP in order to meet new people
and help make friends in the United States. He quickly learned that networking was a key aspect
in business and the referrals and friendships he was making in DSP were very beneficial. Justice
loves soccer, watching movies, and reading. He dreams of becoming a World Bank Director. He
will earn his Masters Degree in May 2015.
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Corey Bounds is from Dallas, TX. He plays on the Golf team for Cameron University. Corey
is currently a junior and administration major. He joined DSP to help establish a colony here at
the Cameron campus. He wanted to be part of something great that would leave a mark at the
university. Corey loves to play golf and basketball. He enjoys being outdoors and works out any
chance he gets. Corey dreams of playing on the PGA tour. He graduates in May 2015.

Angelica Lumpkin was born in Fayetteville, NC and has moved around frequently due to
her father’s service in the United States Army. He retired in Lawton, Oklahoma and Angelica
decided to attend Cameron University. She is currently a senior and marketing major. Angelica
has been a member of DSP for almost 2 years and has held and executive potion for a majority
of that time. She joined DSP in order to get more involved in the community and at Cameron.
Working out is her favorite past time. Angelic dreams of becoming a Market Research Analyst.
She graduates in May 2014.
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Ndukew Victor is from Nigeria. When the opportunity was presented to attend school in
the United States he was very eager to take it. Victor is currently a senior and administration
major. Victor joined DSP in the fall of 2012. He wanted to meet new people and expand is
contact base. Victor really enjoys playing video games, hanging out with his friends, and trying

new things. Victor dreams of working in the Sports Management division for Sony. He
graduates in Dec 14.

James (Jim) A. Meeks is from Laurel, MS. Jim is a retired veteran of the United States
Army and currently holds a position with a Chapter of the Lawton VFW. Jim will obtain is
Associates Degree in management in May 2015 and will continue his education at Cameron to
earn a Bachelors in May 2016. Jim joined DSP in the fall of 2013. He saw the fraternity as an
opportunity to branch out and make new connections in the business world. Jim loves to collect
comics, and volunteer with Veterans organizations. He dreams of owning his own business one
day preferably an insurance agency. He graduates with his Bachelors in May 2016.

27



Stella Osunkwo is from Nigeria. When she heard she would have the chance to attend
Cameron University in the United States she was thrilled to take on the challenge. Stella is
currently a junior and majoring in administration. Stella joined DSP in fall 2013. She saw this as a
great opportunity to expand her knowledge base in the business realm and figure out exactly
what she wanted to do with her degree. She also wanted to get more involved with the
community and university. Stella enjoys reading and hanging out with her friends along with
volunteer opportunities. Stella dreams of being a Human Resource Director for a major
corporation in the United States. She graduates in May 2015.

Kristina Hill is from Snyder, OK. She is currently a junior and an accounting major. Kristina
joined DSP in the fall of 2013. She immediately jumped at the chance to take on responsibility
and get involved in the colony. She saw DSP as a great learning experience and avenue of
networking. Kristina really enjoys sewing, gardening, crafts and water sports. Her dream job is to
be an accounting professor. She graduates in May 2016.
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Temisan Dottie is from Nigeria. He was beyond excited to learn he was going to be able
to attend college in the United States. He is currently a junior and majoring in management
information systems. Temisan joined DSP in the spring of 2014. He was eager to learn more
about the colony and how his major fit into the business world. He loves to travel, play video
games, watch movies, and hang out with his friends. Temisan dreams of becoming a marketing
analyst or technology professor. He graduates in May 2015.

Elisha Omokhunu is from Nigeria. He always dreamed of attending school in the United
States and saw his dream through. Elisha is currently a senior majoring in accounting. Elisha
joined DSP the spring of 2014. He wanted to expand his networking base and be part of
something greater at Cameron University. He enjoys playing soccer, reading, and meeting new
people. Elisha dreams of becoming a prominent business leader. He graduates Dec 2014.
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Kathleen Michaelis is from Port Angeles, Washington. Her husband’s military career has
brought her and their four sons to Lawton, Oklahoma. She is currently a senior and accounting
major. Kathleen joined DSP in the spring of 2014. She saw DSP as a great opportunity to get
involved with the university and surrounding community. She enjoys scrapbooking, being the
Tiger Den Leader for Cub Scouts, camping, swing, and beach volleyball. Kathleen dreams of
working for Google in Spain. She graduates in May 2015.

Aimee Underhill is a native of Lawton, Oklahoma. She is currently a senior and majoring
in accounting. Aimee joined DSP in the spring of 2014. She saw DSP as a great opportunity for
her to grow and learn now only from her peers but business professionals. She really wanted
to take part in the different activites DSP offered not only in the business world but in the local
community. When Aimee isn’t studying she loves to be outdoors especially at the beach. She
really enjoys working out as well. Aimee dreams of working at the Bank of America corporate
office in Dallas, TX. She graduates May 2014.
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Connie Westbrook is from Rifle, CO. She has lived in Oklahoma for the last five years. She
is currently a sophomore and majoring in accounting. Connie joined DSP in the fall of 2013. She
was interested in giving back to the community and branching out in the accounting field.
Connie has over 20 years of work experience without a degree and decided it was time for her
to become a licensed CPA. Connie loves to spend time with her family, farming and raising
miniature horses. She dreams of becoming the Chief Internal Auditor for the Federal Reserve.
Connie will graduate in May 2016.

Starlette Price is a native of Southwestern Oklahoma. She is currently a sophomore
majoring in marketing. Starlette joined DSP in the spring of 2014. She was impressed with the
networking opportunities and scholarships offered by DSP. She wanted to get involved with
school activities that would help her future career goals. She enjoys reading, gardening,
crafting, and spending time with her children. She dreams of owning her own jewelry business.
starlette graduates in May 2016.
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Karin Clashing O'Reilly is from the Caribbean. She came to the United States to further
her education. She is currently a senior and finance major. Karin joined DSP in the spring of
2014. She wanted to bond with fellow business majors and enhance her marketability. Karin
really liked what she saw within the brotherhood of the colony and wanted to be a part of it.
Her hobbies include swimming, outdoor activated, music, and playing the violin. Karin dreams
of being a financial advisor for professional athletes or sports organizations.

Eric Igo is from Indiahoma, OK. He is currently a junior and finance major. He joined DSP
in the spring of 2014. When Eric learned about the colony he was really excited to learn about
all the learning opportunities that were offered. He wanted to be a part of an organization that
gives back to the community. He was also excited about all the networking opportunities that
were offered. Eric really enjoys all aspects of sports whether he’s watching or playing. He
dreams of owning his own real estate business. He graduates in Dec 2015.
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Adebimpe Teluwo is from Nigeria. She was elated at the chance of attending school in
the United States. Upon arrival to Cameron University she knew business was the path she
wanted to pursue. DSP was the perfect fit for her aspirations. Adebimpe joined in the spring of
2012 and has watched to colony grow and expand into what it is today. She saw the networking
opportunities and the brotherhood as a great way to expand her business contacts in the
United States. She really enjoys reading and surfing the internet. Adebimpe dreams of being a
CPA for a large corporation. She graduates in Dec 2014.

Gena Godson has lived all over Oklahoma. She received her degree in Biology and
desired a career in business as well. She currently works in the Human Resources Department
on Fort Sill, Oklahoma. She joined DSP in the spring of 2014 so she could get more involved with
the university and surrounding community while developing business contacts. She wanted to
surround herself with fellow students who had similar aspirations and goals. Gena loves to
spend time with her family and reading. She dreams of working with the Center for Disease
Control so she can utilize both of her degrees. She will graduate with her Masters in May 2014.
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Jairo Medina is originally from Panama. He moved to the United states at a young age
with his parents. After high school he joined the Navy and served for 5 years. He is currently a
senior and majoring in management. Jairo joined DSP in spring 2014. He wanted to expand his
business contacts and become more involved with the local community. Jairo enjoys hanging
out with his friends, reading, and expanding his knowledge base within business. Jairo dreams
of getting his MBA from a university in New York and working for a consulting firm. He
graduates in Dec 2015.
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